May 22, 2006

Faculty Chair Selection Process
1. The Faculty Chair shall be appointed for a period of 3 years (renewable for, at most, one additional consecutive 3-year term upon nomination, faculty vote, and administration approval).

2. Operating as an ad hoc committee, the EFC shall be charged with finding suitable candidates for the Faculty Chair position. The names of these nominees will be brought before the general faculty of the College during a regularly scheduled meeting. Additional nominations and self-nominations may be made from the floor during this meeting. 
3. During the nomination meeting, or a subsequent regularly scheduled meeting of the general faculty, or by e-mail vote as authorized by the faculty, the acceptability or non-acceptability of the candidates shall be determined by secret, majority vote. If the number of candidates identified as acceptable to the faculty is less than 2 the EFC shall re-initiate the search for additional candidates.
4.  Of the 2 or more candidates found to be acceptable, a ranking by secret ballot shall be made. This vote shall be done during a regularly scheduled meeting of the general faculty, or by e-mail vote as authorized by the faculty.

5. Names of acceptable candidates and their relative ranking by the general faculty will be brought before the Dean of the College for final selection of Faculty Chair.

6. Selection of the Faculty Chair will occur in May of the academic year prior to taking office.

Faculty Vice Chair Selection Process
1. The Faculty Vice Chair will be appointed for a period of one year.

2. The initial selection process for the Vice Chair will proceed in the same manner as that for the Chair (sections 1 & 2 above). After nominations have been completed, final selection of Vice Chair will be made by secret, majority vote of the general faculty during a regularly scheduled meeting of the general faculty, or by e-mail vote as authorized by the faculty.
3. Selection of the Faculty Vice Chair will occur in May for the coming academic year.

4. Addendum:  The position of Vice Chair is recognized as an opportunity to provide valuable administrative experience to faculty selected for the position. Formal leadership training must be made available for faculty who fill this position. Younger faculty are especially encouraged to fill this position.

Transition Considerations
In making the transition to the selection process described above, it is proposed that Professor Gordon Bradley, current Vice Chair, assume the office of Faculty Chair for a period of 3 years, and that he select a Vice Chair for the coming academic year.

